



Minutes of the Daviess County Commission
June 7, 2023


The Honorable Daviess County Commission met on this 7th day of June 2023 at 8:00 a.m. Jim Ruse, Presiding Commissioner, called the meeting to order. David Cox 1st District and Wayne Uthe 2nd District are present.

The Commission approved last week’s minutes and invoices for payment. The Commission also approved brush letters to be mailed to landowners around Daviess County.

At 8:30 a.m. the Commission and James Lewis Road and Bridge Supervisor met with Daviess County Special Road District at the new culvert location to discuss barrier options. Issue continued. 

The Commission returned to Courthouse at 10:00 a.m.

McBride, Lock & Associates, LLC Auditors met with the Commission to update them on their progress so far and that they should be done with the onsite audit by the end of this week.

The Commission discussed that Daviess County has officially been declared in a drought.

The Commission spoke to the Insurance adjustor about the Courthouse Roof. The adjustor requested two additional roof bids. The Commission will ask several local roofing companies to give informal bids for roof replacement. Issue continued.

David Cox made a motion to approve BRO 42 Progressive Invoice Number 2, Wayne Uthe seconded. 3 – Aye, 0 – No. Motion passed.

Wayne Uthe made a motion to approve BRO 40 Progressive Invoice Number 1, David Cox seconded. 3 – Aye, 0 – No. Motion passed.

The Commission discussed the need to close the road east of Ashwood and 145th Street near Pattonsburg for an exposed pipe along a creek. 

The meeting was adjourned at 12:00 p.m.

Approved:	
			                                                                                                                                          
_______________________	  _____________________	  _______________________
    Presiding Commissioner	   1st District Commissioner	     2nd District Commissioner

Attest:
       ____________________________		Date __________________

	County Clerk										696



